
The Moray Community Justice Partnership (CJP) is responsible for delivery of the Moray 
Community Justice Outcomes Improvement Plan (CJOIP).

The CJP has representation from the following agencies:

Crown Office and Procurator Fiscals Office (Vacant), Health and Social Care Moray, Moray 
Council (various services), NHS Grampian, Police Scotland, Scottish Courts and Tribunal 
Service, Skills Development Scotland, Elgin Street Pastors, Families Outside, Moray Women’s 
Aid, SACRO, TSI Moray, Victim Support Scotland (Vacant), DWP, Moray College UHI

The CJP is required to report annually to Community Justice Scotland (CJS) via the Annual 
Return, which contains detailed measurement of outcomes. This report will highlight key 
points from the return. Individual partners have made significant progress on outcomes, as 

noted in the full report and within individual organisation/service reports. This short summary 
will instead focus on key achievements specific to the collective work of the CJP. 
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 KEY ACHIEVEMENTS 

A new Community Justice Coordinator started in May 2023 following a gap in staffing. 
The partnership has undergone a refresh since and has spent significant time reviewing 
their progress and ensuring they meet their statutory duties
Development of local Strategic Needs and Strengths Assessment (SNSA)
Ongoing planning and development for new CJOIP
Open day at justice social work polytunnel
Formed Governance, Data and Pre Liberation Planning subgroups to deliver on new 
improvement actions 
Multi-agency programme delivered to Men’s & Women’s justice social work groups with 
NHS Health Improvement Team


